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Dear Parents, Guardians, Well-Wishers, 
Esteemed Faculty, and Dear Students,

Warm greetings from St. Xavier’s 
School, Harmutty!

As we conclude another enriching 
academic year 2024-25, we bow in 
gratitude to God Almighty for His 
unwavering guidance and abundant 
blessings upon our institution and its 
community.

A heartfelt appreciation goes out to 
our dedicated parents, guardians, well-
wishers, faculty, and students for your 
steadfast support and collaboration. 
Your trust and encouragement have 
been invaluable in our shared mission of 
imparting knowledge and shaping young 
minds with wisdom and character. As 
we move forward into another academic 
session, we seek your continued 
partnership in our pursuit of excellence.

St. Xavier’s School, Harmutty stands 

as a pillar of educational distinction, 
fostering academic brilliance and holistic 
development. With an illustrious legacy of 
nurturing leaders and professionals, our 
institution remains a beacon of learning 
in the region. The ever-growing number 
of families seeking admission each year 
reflects the trust and recognition of the 
quality education we provide. While our 
infrastructure is well-established, our 
unwavering commitment is to elevate 
academic rigor and sustain the highest 
educational standards.

Our institution is now counted among 
the premier educational establishments 
in the state, offering quality education 
at an accessible cost, ensuring that 
the aspirations of countless families 
are realized. Despite challenges in 
optimizing resources and infrastructure, 
our dedicated faculty and staff persist in 
delivering the finest learning experiences, 
ensuring that every student receives 
the best opportunities for growth and 
success.
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Education is an evolving journey, and at 
St. Xavier’s School, Harmutty, we strive 
to explore new horizons and provide 
the best avenues for intellectual, moral, 
and personal development. This mission 
can only be accomplished through the 
unwavering support and engagement of 
our entire school community.

In the month of June, we witnessed 
the transition of leadership as Fr. Tious 
Varghese SDB, after years of dedicated 
service as Principal, took up his new 
role at Don Bosco College, Kohima. We 
also bid farewell to Fr. Rajeesh Devasia 
SDB, who served briefly before assuming 
his responsibilities as the Economer of 
the Province in Dimapur, and Sr. Jenifer 
SCC, our longstanding Vice Principal. 
Their relentless dedication and visionary 
leadership have been instrumental in 
shaping the institution, and we extend 
our profound gratitude to them.

As we look ahead, we remain steadfast in 
our commitment to nurturing a culture of 
excellence and innovation, ensuring that 
St. Xavier’s School, Harmutty continues 
to be a distinguished center of learning.

With sincere appreciation and best 
wishes,

Fr. Benny James SDB
Principal
St. Xavier’s School, Harmutty
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Important Updates and 
Announcements for the Academic 

Year 2025 - 2026
As we prepare for the upcoming academic 
session, we would like to inform you of some 
important changes and updates.

1. House Allocation and Uniform Guidelines
»» Students will continue to belong to their 

respective houses: Blue, Green, Red, and 
Yellow.

»» Any student wishing to change their house 
must submit a formal application through their 
Class Teacher to the Principal. If approved, 
they will be required to purchase a new set of 
T-shirts from the Book Counter.

»» The school blazer and waistcoat must be 
Carbon Blue in colour. No other blazer 
colours will be permitted.

»» The colour of the rest of the uniform remains 
unchanged. Uniform cloth is available at the 
school book depot.

»» Each student’s house allocation is recorded 
in the School App for reference.

2. New School App – EduTinker
»» We are introducing a new school app, 

EduTinker, to streamline communication and 
academic tracking.

»» Once the app is fully operational, we will 
notify you via WhatsApp.

»» We encourage all parents to actively use the 
app to stay updated on their ward’s progress 
and school notifications.

»» All are encouraged to make the payment of 
fees through the App or use the QR Code for 
the payment of fees.

3. School Fees Structure
»» The school fees for the academic year will be 

₹ 800/- per month remains the same.
»» The Re-Admission Fee remains ₹ 4500/- for 

Classes KG to X.
»» A Computer Fee of ₹ 750/- per annum 

applies to students from Class IV to X.
»» The Re-Admission Fee for Class XII remains 

₹ 12,000/-, as per the previous session.

4. Class XI & XII Updates
»» The instalment system for Class XI and XII 

will remain unchanged.
»» Students enrolled in the Science Stream 

will have monthly competitive examinations 
conducted at the school for all and coaching 
for those who are interested by paying 
additional fees.

5. Section Reallocation
»» Students will be redistributed across sections 

to ensure balanced academic performance 
within each class.

 

Academic Session 2024-25: 
Results & Registration for 2025-26

We are pleased to share important information 
regarding the results of the current academic session 
and the registration process for the upcoming 
session. Kindly take note of the following details: 

Final Examination Results & Registration
»» Class Nursery, KG, and Class I to Class 

III: The final examination results will be 
distributed on 21 March 2025 (Friday) at 
10:00 AM. Registration for the 2025-26 
session will take place thereafter, with a fee 
of ₹ 800/- (April fees).

»» Class IV to Class XI: The final examination 
results will be distributed on 22 March 2025 
(Saturday) at 10:00 AM. Registration for the 
2025-26 session will take place thereafter, 
with a fee of ₹ 800/- (April fees).

Important Instructions
»» Students must be accompanied by their 

parents or guardians to collect their results.
»» The original Admit Card must be presented 

to the Class Teacher in order to receive the 
results.

»» A special Assembly will be held at 10:00 
AM, during which students securing First, 
Second, and Third positions in each class 
will be recognized. Additionally, students with 
100% attendance will also be awarded.

»» All the fees will be paid in the fee counter 
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from this academic session onward.

Mandatory Registration
»» Registration is compulsory for all students from 

Class Nursery to Class X who wish to continue 
their studies at St. Xavier’s School, Harmutty. 

School Office Closure
»» The School Office will remain closed from 23 

March 2025 to 21 April 2025 (Monday).
»» No official work will be conducted during this 

period.
 
Admissions & Textbook Guidelines
»» Due to full enrolment in classrooms, the 

school may not be accepting new admissions 
for Classes II to X and Class XII. Please refer 
to the school website for further updates.

RE-ADMISSION AND SALE OF BOOKS:
1. Class Nur and Class KG	 - 12 April 2025 (Saturday) 	 from 9.00 am to 1.00 pm.
2. Class I and Class II		  - 22 April 2025 (Tuesday)		  ,,
3. Class III and Class IV	 - 23 April 2025 (Wednesday) 		  ,,
4. Class V and Class VI	 - 24 April 2025 (Thursday) 		  ,,
5. Class VII and Class VIII 	 - 25 April 2025 (Friday)		  ,,
6. Classes IX, X and Class XI 	- 26 April 2025 (Saturday)		  ,,
7. Left out students 		  - 27 April 2025 (Sunday)		  ,,

RE-OPENING OF CLASSES:
1. Class  Balavatika -2 (Nursery)	 - 26 of April 2025 (Saturday)
2. Class K.G. to 12			   - 28 of April 2025 (Monday)
On 28 April 2025 all the students including the Balvatika-2 (Nursery) students will 
attend the school. On the first day the school will be only for half-a-day. Those who fail 
to report on the first day of class will be fined ₹ 50 per day. 
We appreciate your cooperation and look forward to another successful academic year.
Warm Regards,

Fr. Benny James SDB 
Principal
St. Xavier’s School, Harmutty

»» All students are required to purchase new 
textbooks and notebooks as per the revised 
curriculum.

»» To maintain uniformity, the school will provide 
specially designed notebooks, and no other 
notebooks will be permitted.


